

1130 Pruitt Road Spring, Texas 77380 evan.besong@mctx.org 281-367-3977

June 20, 2017

RE: 249 Toll Road

Dear Governor Abbott,

As you know, the Texas Department of Transportation has plans to build SH 249 from FM 1774 to the Montgomery County Line. On behalf of my constituents, I am asking that you do everything in your power to prohibit the Texas Department of Transportation from tolling this roadway.

Montgomery County takes pride in being one of the reddest counties in Texas. The Republican Party of Texas platform plainly addresses toll roads and asks the state to fully fund roadways in Texas. When you ran for office, a plank in your platform was no more toll roads. Since your election, you have stated several times your opposition of these roads. Please continue to follow-through on your campaign pledge to stop toll roads in Montgomery County and throughout the state of Texas.

Regards,

James Noack

Commissioner, Precinct 3

CC: Tryon D. Lewis – Chair

Jeff Austin III - Commissioner

J. Bruce Bugg Jr. – Commissioner

Laura Ryan - Commissioner

Victor Vandergriff – Commissioner

James M. Bass - Executive Director

James Noack - Commissioner, Precinct 3